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30th May 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 

We continue to be impressed by most students who arrive to school on time looking smart in the correct 
uniform. On our return back to school after half-term, we will continue to expect every student to come to 
school wearing correct full uniform, including school shoes (black, polishable school shoes – please see the 
uniform policy for further guidance - here). Girls are permitted to wear trousers, but these must be either the 
specified HT trousers or black tailored trousers. Tight-fitting trousers are not permitted. 

Uniform may be purchased and collected from the following supplier, 

Hawkins School Outfitter 10 Manor Croft Parade, Cheshunt, Hertfordshire, EN8 9LR 

As a reminder of our school uniform expectations, students with pierced ears may wear one set of small studs in 
the lower lobe of each ear. Nose studs and other facial or body piercings are not allowed. Extreme dyed hair 
colours and styles are not permitted, nail varnish, acrylic or gel nails are not permitted. Students are not 
permitted to wear false eyelashes. Students will be asked to remove any inappropriate items of jewellery, make-
up or nail varnish/acrylics and will receive a sanction and consequence as stated in our Rewards, Behaviour and 
Discipline Policy. 

Most students arrive to school on time without fail, every day. Students are expected to arrive at school by 
8.40am. The school gates close at 8.40am and any student who arrives after this time will receive a late mark. 
Two late marks in one week (including late to a lesson) will result in a 1 hour after school payback. Parents and 
carers will be notified if your child is late to school or late to a lesson. Please continue to support your child to 
arrive to school on time. As a reminder our breakfast club is available from 8.15am every day for students who 
wish to buy a hot breakfast and drink before school. Being on time to school is important. Students who are 
repeatedly late to school miss important messages given in assembly or Tutor time and can feel excluded as a 
result. 

Thank you for your support in reminding students to wear their student lanyard and ID card every day to school. 
If your child loses their lanyard and or ID card you can purchase a new card and lanyard for £1.00 via ParentPay 
and by using the link here. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support and look forward to welcoming 
you and your child back to school after half term. 

Yours faithfully 

 
  
Mrs M Goodes 
Vice Principal  


